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· Significant number of letters written by staff demanding the state “close” Birth to Three

· Law firms advising families not to sign evaluations, IFSPs, and other education related documents during this time of PHE

· Continued interest in providing services to maintain continuity of care after a child turns 3 if the LEA is not able to provide supports during PHE (contract with provider or by other means)

Next ICC Meeting: will be held remotely on April 6th, 2020

PCG updates will be added to the meeting agenda
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ICC Executive Committee Minutes





ICC Members Present Via Phone: Cindy Jackson, Leona Adamczyk, Elaine Balsley, Alice Ridgway, Elizabeth Teller, Myra Watnick, Steve Hunt





Introductions





Agenda:





Follow up to executive committee meeting 3/12/20 with Lead Agency Part C Coordinator invited to discuss service delivery under PHE


 


Several members express concerns related to the “tremendous stress” for families, staff, and programs under the current PHE and resulting changes and uncertainty.





Several providers said initial conversations with parents brought two concerns to light:


Parents do not want to be billed for March (partial month if not accepting remote EI)


In general, families did not feel they should be billed for remote EI


Revision of Family Cost Participation Form 1-9 was discussed if a family’s income was significantly changed





Alice Ridgway, Lead Agency Part C Coordinator for Birth to Three, discussed Birth to Three is a fee for service based system. Parent fees are addressed in state statute. She reiterated that the OEC is aware of the program concerns and the impact this PHE is having on families, staff, and programs. At this time the system priorities were:


Remote EI for continuity


FCP


GAP


DAS Interpreters


Alice stressed the need to track all related expenses to COVID-19, e.i. if a software package was purchased to provide HIPPA-compliant remote IE, etc.





Additional topics/concerns raised:


Increased public awareness to re-engage the public to avoid children missing/families that may not have chosen to refer during the PHE


Evaluation work group to formulate guideline for determining eligibility remotely


































































